Minutes of the meeting of

Riccall Parish Council

held on 

17th July 2023

at the Methodist Church/Community Hub 

Riccall
Attending: Cllrs Keen (Chair), Dawson, Wiles, Tatterton, Lucas, Tongue, Nuttall, and Marston 
Present:  Admin Assistant, Cllr Stephanie Duckett, Mike Robinson, Kathryn Richardson, and Andy O’Hare
Apologies: Cllrs Adamson, Lee, and Lindsey
The meeting was opened at 7.30pm by the Chairman who introduced the guest speakers: Mike Robinson from Beauparc, Kathryn Richardson and Andy O’Hare from the Environment Agency.
98/23
Apologies and Declarations of Interest
The Council received apologies from Cllrs Adamson, Lee and Lindsey and reasons for absence.

RESOLVED: That the apologies be noted and reasons for absence approved.
A Councillor declared an interest in item 109/23.
99/23   To accept and adopt the minutes of meetings: 

The council considered the minutes of the meeting held on the 19th June 2023
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Riccall Parish Council meeting held on the 19th June 2023 be approved.
100/23
Guest Speakers

Mike Robinson, representative from Beauparc who own Acumen, Kathryn Richardson and Andy O’Hare from the Environment Agency provided an update and details of action in place regarding the ongoing offensive odour from Acumen.  They responded to questions from Councillors. Mike Robinson stated he would provide regular updates and the EA advised that individuals should continue to report the odour if noticed. 

Cllr Marston arrived at 8.08pm.

Mike Robinson, Kathryn Richardson, and Andy O’Hare left the meeting at 8.15pm.
101/23   Report of progress and updates since the last meeting
Update from North Yorkshire Councillor

Cllr Duckett had started circulating information to the Council which was proving helpful.

The ongoing refuse strike was mentioned; however, no complaints had been received to date. 

The issue of paying for the green garden waste bins was raised.  If people do not wish to pay for this service, they may keep their green bins for storage/other purposes.
Cllr Duckett had attended an area council meeting, “Let’s Talk”, where transport preferences had been discussed. 

The possibility of permit parking was mentioned, which already exists in Scarborough and Harrogate. 

Councillor surgeries ceased eighteen months ago due to safety concerns.  It was intended these would commence again with the possibility of holding regular surgeries in Riccall.

Cllr Duckett left the meeting at 8.24pm

Update from NY Police
A lead Councillor provided an overview of the police surgery held recently which was attended by approximately 10 people and was deemed well received. Surgeries may be held on alternate months on an evening or weekend. 
Update from Admin
Admin had provided a report in advance of the meeting. 
102/23   Matters from Public Participation

The hedges on Selby Road had been mentioned to a Councillor.  This will be raised under Late Correspondence 103/23 (c)

103/23
Correspondence

 (a) Correspondence requiring decisions:

Please park considerately signage 
The council considered the request for additional parking signage to be sited along the hedge/fencing on Main Street at the Park. 

RESOLVED: That the resident be informed there were no plans for additional signage to be erected. 

 (b) Correspondence for information only:
A reminder that the lead Councillor would be walking the footpaths on 20th July with the Scouts, starting at the Regen Centre. 
(c) Late Correspondence –to note only
The overgrown hedges on Selby Road had been mentioned to a Councillor.  
RESOLVED: That council will ask for a quote from Shed Grounds to include cutting of grass/hedges on Selby Road for next year. 
Riccall United goal posts – Jubilee Field
Council discussed the latest correspondence regarding this.

RESOVLED:  That a formal response be sent to the resident concerned. 
Riccall Round Walk leaflet
It was mentioned that further leaflets are required.

RESOLVED: That information be sought from a Councillor/NYC/printing company regarding number of copies printed when last issued. 

Village Parking

Council discussed the issue of double parking of vehicles outside the Post Office. 

RESOLVED: That a response will be sent to state that Council have no plans to provide vertical parking spaces.

104/23      Accounts

104.1   The council considered the Financial matters.
104.2   The council noted the balances in the three bank accounts.

104.3   The council received the bank reconciliation and budget comparison to the end of July 2023, provided by the Acting RFO.
104.4   The council considered the list of payments provided by the Acting RFO.
104.5   The council noted the payments previously authorised and the staff
salaries for June and HMRC payment.
104.6   The council considered delegated powers to produce the accounts for     August.

RESOLVED: That 

i) The list of payments be approved;

ii) The bank reconciliation and budget comparison be noted.
iii) Delegated powers be approved for August payments.
105/23   Reports and Consultation
Two Councillors had recently attended the YLCA Selby Branch meeting.
The registration form to request the lighting of the beacon for D Day 80 has been sent. Discussions are taking place with the school and The Greyhound regarding other celebratory arrangements, which may include a fish and chip lunch and a 1940’s night.  
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(a) Planning applications granted by North Yorkshire Council

   None
   (b) To consider the following planning applications: 

   None
    (c) Other planning matters

Council considered the arrangements should any planning applications arise in August.

RESOLVED: That delegated authority be given to two Councillors should any planning applications arise in August. 
107/23
 Recreational / H & S update 
The lead Councillor stated another quote had been received from a second company and we are awaiting a third. 
Recent issues observed include broken bottles in both the over 6’s play area and the skate park, which were cleared up as best as possible by the Litter Collector. 
It was noted there had been a group of schoolchildren with their teachers at the Park carrying out a ‘village litter survey’ which they said they’d send to the Council. 
Admin stated that an ongoing list for the lengthsman had recently been updated. 
108/23 Financial Regulations
Council considered the requirement to bring RPC’s Financial Regulations in line with those of North Yorkshire Council.
RESOLVED:  That Council will amend RPC’s Financial Regulations accordingly and circulate the revised version to members. 
109/23 Riccall Wood Meadow
As the memorial rowan tree had not survived, Council was asked to consider making a donation or providing a bench with a plaque including the words “Donated by Riccall Parish Council.”  The approximate cost of a bench would be £350.  
A proposal was put forward that a community grant should be applied for.  This was seconded. 

A counter proposal was put forward whereby the council purchase the bench at a cost of up to £350.  This was seconded.  

The counter proposal won with four votes. 

The Acting RFO asked for the minutes to state that the purchase should be transparent. 

110/23   Minor items for the next agenda

The Chairman asked for any items for the next agenda to be sent in time for the next meeting.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.25pm.

The Admin Assistant left the meeting at 9.26pm.

The Chair took the meeting into private session.

111/23     Staff Matters 
A discussion was held in relation to the Clerk’s phased return to work. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.50pm and thanked everyone for attending. 
